Gentet, Matthias

From:

Sent: 21 April 2016 16:54

To: Haji-Ismail, Zenab; Planning
Subject: application reference 2016/1590/P

Hello, hope this email finds you well.
| am writing to strongly oppose the plans of converting the Police Station into a 420 student
Belsize Park school in Hampstead.

There is absolutely no need for yet another school in Hampstead as we already have 55 local
school for children that live in the immediate area.

1:How could a school that is not even close by be allow to transfer into this area?

2:The amount of noise, pollution is already twice the limit for UK or EU- that will only increase with
the amount of cars coming twice a day to drop-off and pick-up the kids. And you are not even
taking into consideration the construction of HS2 and the Cycle Superhighway. The whole area
will just come to a complete standstill...as it already does each day at 3pm...

3. TRAFFIC- another, potentially, 800-850 people every day in already congested area will be
absolutely unmanageable.

Why don't you develop the site into flats for the hospital workers who are more needed around
here instead of 420 screaming children that don't even live near here?

Hampstead has been my home for over 15 years now and | want to keep it the way it is. A new
development of a school that is not needed here and not wanted here is absolutely inappropriate
and will disrespect the unique heritage of this whole area- GRADE Il listed.

Regards,

Lada Recna

currently in London




